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1. Darren Humphrey/Trax Club - Request to Use City Property and Serve Alcohol - 
Sidewalk Cafe

2. Brewbakers Cafe - Request to Serve Alcohol on City Property - Sidewalk Cafe

3. Danya Landis/Machina Arts - Requesting Permission to Erect a Parklet in Parallel 
Parking Spaces - Outdoor Dining

4. Concerned Citizens of Cheshire County - Efficacy of Face Coverings

5. Discussion: Keene Ordinance - Wearing of Face Coverings

6. Relating to Land Development Code and Downtown Zoning

7. Relating to Chapter 46 Licenses and Permits - Social Service and Congregate Care 
Ordinance O-2021-04 a

MORE TIME ITEMS:

A. Terry Clark – Relating to Small Wireless Facility Deployments in Public Rights-of-Way

hfitz-simon
Text Box
Due to the COVID-2019 State of Emergency, the Planning, Licenses and Development Committee will be holding its meeting remotely using the web-based program, Zoom.  Members of the public will be able to access this public meeting through a variety of options, described below. If you encounter any issues accessing this meeting, please call 603-757-0622 during the meeting.   To access the meeting online navigate to Zoom.us and enter the Webinar ID #885 0983 4564. To listen via telephone call 877 853 5257 and enter the Webinar ID #885 0983 4564. When the meeting is open for public comment, callers may press *9 if interested in commenting or asking questions. 


hfitz-simon
Typewritten Text
Non Public Session
Adjournment



City of Keene
Transmittal Form

April 20, 2021

TO: Planning, Licenses and Development Committee

FROM: Darren Humphrey

THROUGH:Patricia A. Little, City Clerk

ITEM: 1.

SUBJECT:Darren Humphrey - Request to Use City Property and Serve Alcohol - Sidewalk Cafe

ATTACHMENTS:
Description
Communication_Humphrey

BACKGROUND:
At the request of the Committee, Mr. Humphrey submitted a scaled plot plan to reflect his intended use of City
property.





City of Keene
Transmittal Form

April 8, 2021

TO: Mayor and Keene City Council

FROM: Jeff Murphy

THROUGH: Patricia A. Little, City Clerk

ITEM: 2.

SUBJECT: Brewbakers Cafe - Request to Serve Alcohol on City Property - Sidewalk Cafe

COUNCIL ACTION:
In City Council April 15, 2021.
Referred to the Planning, Licenses and Development Committee.

ATTACHMENTS:
Description
Communication_Brewbakers

BACKGROUND:
Mr. Murphy is requesting permission to serve alcohol on City property associated with the administratively
issued Sidewalk Café License for his location on Emerald Street.





City of Keene
Transmittal Form

April 8, 2021

TO: Planning, Licenses and Development Committee

FROM: Danya Landis/Machina Arts

ITEM: 3.

SUBJECT:Danya Landis/Machina Arts - Requesting Permission to Erect a Parklet in Parallel Parking
Spaces - Outdoor Dining

ATTACHMENTS:
Description
Communication_Landis

BACKGROUND:
Danya Landis, of Machina Arts, is requesting permission for a long-term patio permit.  She currently has a
temporary license.  She is looking to build a parklet that allows for serving alcoholic beverages in the parallel
parking spaces on Court Street.  



  
 

www.machinaarts.org 
9 Court Street, Keene NH 

(603) 903-0011 
 

        [April 8th,2021] 

 

Dear Honorable Mayor Hansel and City Council: 

 

Machina Kitchen and ArtBar, located at 9 Court Street in downtown Keene, requests permission for a long-term patio permit (we 

currently have a temporary license) to build a parklet that allows for serving alcoholic beverages. This past year there has been 

one word that stuck in our minds, adaptation. Because of this we are thinking outside the box and adapting our space to fit our 

needs and the wants of our customers. Even though restrictions are loosening regarding COVID-19, many people will prefer 

outside seating indefinitely. The impact outdoor seating made on our business last year was significant and we likely wouldn’t be 

open today if it had not been for that opportunity. Beyond that, we believe that our patio made Court Street more inviting, lively, 

beautiful, and a more walkable space.  

 

Last year, the city generously bagged four parking spots in front of our restaurant. This made it possible for us to have six 6-

person tables and four 4-person tables in the public right of way (area marked in blue in the below photo). Blocking off these 

spots was necessary because the sidewalk in from of Machina is narrow and obstructed by several light posts and mature trees. 

 

Left image: showing the location of the tables and parking spots / Right image: Our patio last season 

 
 

 

 

We are the only active restaurant in downtown Keene that has such a challenging space for outdoor seating. Our sidewalk is 

narrowed by the trees and light posts and we do not have the space to have a deck on the side or rear of our building (both are 

private property owned by the church). Building a parklet in the parallel parking spaces will expand our seating, create a more 

enjoyable dining experience, beautify Court Street and eliminate the concern of the public pulling into the reserved parking 

spaces. Parklets are common in cities and allow restaurants to have flexible outdoor seating options. They have also been used to 

provide green space or public benches. Creative solutions, like parklets, have helped restaurants adapt to COVID-19 restrictions 

and encourage active and vibrant downtowns. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



  
 

www.machinaarts.org 
9 Court Street, Keene NH 

(603) 903-0011 
 

For inspiration, here are some fun options for parklets that have been created in other cities: 

 
 

Now for the exciting part- Machina would like to create our own parklet within three parking spots in front of our restaurant at 9 

Court Street! 

 

Capacity: We plan to have five 6-person tables and four 4-person tables amounting in forty-six outdoor seats. We currently have 

capacity for ninety people inside the restaurant (without COVID-19 restrictions). Our bathroom configuration allows for a 

combined indoor/outdoor capacity of up to 150-persons.  

 

Ground: The parklet will have a wooden deck, flush with the curb, that will allow for proper drainage and creates a smooth 

transition from the sidewalk to the parklet. The walking space between the curb and the building is eleven feet. The seating will 

start six feet away from the building to allow for handicap accessible public walking space on the sidewalk. 

 

Base: The base of the fence will be heavy pressure treated lumber that will run the entire length of the fence. This will ground and 

hold the parklet from moving and support the fence. The nine-inch base will create transition between the deck and the road that 

is similar to the existing 6-inch sidewalk. The fence surrounding the parklet will be anchored to the deck. 

 

Fence: The fence will be constructed using eight-foot tall 4x4 pressure treated posts, supporting either side of the 8-foot-long 

fence sections (made from painted plywood). Posts will have knee braces that connect to the framework adding extra support. 

The patio will be well lit with automatic LED lighting and reflective tape on the outside of the fence for visibility as well as cement 

planters in front of the fence facing Main Street. 

 

Structure: Our parklet will be designed to be easily assembled and disassembled and will not affect the current city 

infrastructure. We have hired Landis Carpentry to design and build our parklet. They are a local professional contracting business 

that has experience with building houses and foundations. This section of Court Street has a twenty-five miles per hour speed 

limit and our parklet will be clearly visible from oncoming traffic in either direction. 

 

 



  
 

www.machinaarts.org 
9 Court Street, Keene NH 

(603) 903-0011 
 

 

Diagrams 

 

Visual of parklet in space 

 

 

Distance between the start of the parklet and the corner of Main St 

 
 

Distance of parklet from the intersection of Court St and Vernon St 

 

 



  
 

www.machinaarts.org 
9 Court Street, Keene NH 

(603) 903-0011 
 

 

Diagrams cont. 

Created by Landis Carpentry 

 

Top view of parklet in relation to building & objects 

 
Left image: dimensions of the structure (shown incomplete) / Right image: Top view of the full structure (shown incomplete) 

 

 
 



  
 

www.machinaarts.org 
9 Court Street, Keene NH 

(603) 903-0011 
 

We are incredibly grateful for your attention and consideration of our request. We are very invested in making our city an amazing 

space for all to thrive and we believe the allowance of our restaurant to create this parklet will only add to the beauty and vibrance of 

our city as well as help our business grow and prosper.  

 

I am happy to address any questions or concerns- I welcome you to call or email me, 

 

 

My best, 

 

__________________________                             __________________ 

Danya Landis, Machina Arts LLC                           Date 

Partner, Co-Founder, Art Director 

Direct: (603) 205-0135 

Email: danya@machinaarts.org 

Danya Landis
04/8/2021



City of Keene
Transmittal Form

April 13, 2021

TO: Mayor and Keene City Council

FROM: Johanna Laurie, John-Michael Dumais, & Rebecca Montrone

THROUGH: Patricia A. Little, City Clerk

ITEM: 4.

SUBJECT: Concerned Citizens of Cheshire County - Efficacy of Face Coverings

COUNCIL ACTION:
In City Council April 15, 2021.
Referred to the Planning, Licenses and Development Committee.

ATTACHMENTS:
Description
Communication

BACKGROUND:
This communication is from three individuals who have identified themselves as "Concerned  Citizens of
Cheshire County." They are requesting an opportunity to present to the City Council the "often ignored"
Science of the efficacy of face coverings. 
 
 









































City of Keene
Transmittal Form

April 13, 2021

TO: Mayor and Keene City Council

FROM: Tara Kessler, Senior Planner

THROUGH: Elizabeth A. Dragon, City Manager

ITEM: 7.

SUBJECT: Relating to Chapter 46 Licenses and Permits - Social Service and Congregate Care

COUNCIL ACTION:
In City Council April 15, 2021.
Referred to the Planning, Licenses and Development Committee.
 

RECOMMENDATION:
To refer O-2021-04 relating to Chapter 46 Licenses and Permits to the Planning, Licenses and Development
Committee for a recommendation to City Council.

ATTACHMENTS:
Description
Ordinance O-2021-04

BACKGROUND:
On April 1, 2021, the City Council voted unanimously to recommend that the City Manager introduce an
ordinance proposing amendments to Chapter 46 “Licenses and Permits” of the City Code of Ordinances that
relate to the establishment of a license requirement for Congregate Living and Social Services uses. Attached to
this memorandum is this ordinance (O-2021-04) for a first reading before City Council. 
 
Also attached is the Council Action on this recommendation, which includes background information on the
purpose for this Ordinance that was presented at the PLD meeting on March 24.
 
As was discussed at this meeting, the proposed Land Development Code (O-2020-10A) introduces a category
of uses called Congregate Living and Social Services Uses.  Some of these uses would be required to obtain
and annually maintain an operating license to be issued by a licensing board.  The uses that would require such
license include Drug Treatment Clinic, Group Home, Large, Group Home, Small, Fraternity/Sorority, Group
Resource Center, Homeless Shelter, Lodginghouse, Residential Care Facility, Residential Drug/Alcohol
Treatment Facility. Ordinance O-2021-04 proposes amendments to Chapter 46 that would establish this
licensing board, as well as the application and review for a Congregate Living and Social Services Licenses. 
Attached is an excerpt of the proposed Land Development Code that includes the definitions and associated
use standards for these uses.  
It is proposed that this Ordinance, if adopted, would not take effect until September 1, 2021, which is the same



timeframe proposed for ordinances O-2020-10A and O-2020-11A (related to the proposed Land Development
Code and downtown zoning update) to take effect if adopted. 
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